
From: Newman, Paul  

Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2017 11:02 AM 
To: Regen, Licensing 

Cc:  
Subject: FW: TENs for Beer festival, Copeland Park Industrial Park. 

 
Dear Licensing (Legal and other EPT Officers BCC’d) 
 
I would like to object to three TENs, all served by  for a Beer Festival planned to 
take place in Copeland Road Industrial Park, spread over the Bussey Roof D, Copeland Park car park, 
and Copeland Gallery, on the grounds that; 
 

 these 3 TENs are submitted as a way to exceed the 499 capacity limit, which therefore 
undermines the Licensing Act and associated s.182 Guidance 

 exceeding the 499 event capacity limit crates a risk that licensing objectives, specifically 
prevention of crime and disorder, public safety, and the prevention of public nuisance will 
not be upheld. 

 
The TENs CMU reference numbers and details are; 
 
856063 22/07/17 - 23/07/17 from 12:00 - 02:00 at Car Park Copeland Road (Supply of alcohol and 
regulated entertainment) 
 
856066 21/07/2017-22/07/2017 12:00-23:00 at Bussey Roof D (Supply of alcohol only) 
 
856051  21/07/2017 - 1200-2400, 22/07/2017 - 0000- 0200/1200-0200, 23/07/2017 - 0000-0200 at 
Copeland Gallery (Supply of alcohol and regulated entertainment) 
 
I previously wrote to  (see forwarded email below) asking for the details of how the Beer 
Festival will operate, but I have not received a reply. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Paul Newman 
Principal Environmental Health Officer 
Postal address: Southwark Council | Environmental Protection Team | Regulatory Services | 3rd 
Floor Hub  1 | PO Box 64529 | London | SE1P 5LX. 
Office address (By appointment only) : Southwark Council | Environmental Protection Team | 
Regulatory Services | 3rd Floor  Hub 1 | 160 Tooley Street | London | SE1 2QH 
Tel: 020 7525 3551 |  Fax: 020 7525 5705 | e mail: paul.newman@southwark.gov.uk  
visit: to  http://www.southwark.gov.uk/air-quality  

 
Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email? 

 
From: Newman, Paul  

Sent: Friday, June 09, 2017 4:35 PM 
To: ' ' 

Subject: TENs for Beer festival, Copeland Park Industrial Park. 

 

APPENDIX B



Dear  
 
I am considering your Temporary Event Notices on behalf of the Environmental Health Responsible 
Authority for 3 areas of Copeland Park, for a beer festival.  These areas are adjacent on the plan 
(although Roof B is vertically separated). 
 
The two ground floor areas have also got regulated entertainment on the TEN. 
 
There are concerns over the legality of authorising events for more than 499 people by using multiple 
TENs, especially where the TENs are on adjacent property.  There are additional concerns where 
there may be more than 499 people in the same audience for regulated entertainment. 
 
Following recent similar applications, Licensing Sub Committee has indicated that in line with the 
House of Lords select committee report, Environmental Health are expected to make a 
representation, so the matter can be considered in detail by a Licensing Sub Committee. 
 
Before I make my representation, I would like to hear anything you have to say about these multiple 
TENs, and the detailed way the beer festival will operate. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Paul Newman 
Principal Environmental Health Officer 
Postal address: Southwark Council | Environmental Protection Team | Regulatory Services | 3rd 
Floor Hub  1 | PO Box 64529 | London | SE1P 5LX. 
Office address (By appointment only) : Southwark Council | Environmental Protection Team | 
Regulatory Services | 3rd Floor  Hub 1 | 160 Tooley Street | London | SE1 2QH 
Tel: 020 7525 3551 |  Fax: 020 7525 5705 | e mail: paul.newman@southwark.gov.uk  
visit: to  http://www.southwark.gov.uk/air-quality  

 
Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email? 

 
 




